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ON THE COVER:

The first view of the new 
Café registers excitement 
and surprise with seniors 
annie Flora (left) and Sophia 
Looney. Other students 
enjoy their first lunch in the 
newly remodeled space.

Dear alumnae and Friends,

L ast fall we enjoyed the grand opening of our new cafeteria, 
which our students have appropriately renamed the HNa Café. 
Before school, at break, during lunch, and after school, the 

new Café is alive with students enjoying the warm and welcoming 
atmosphere of this completely renovated space— to say nothing 
of the new technology, seating, and expanded food service. It 
has become a gathering place for students to relax and connect 
with their peers. Hospitality is a key value of the Sisters of the Holy 
Names and their schools and ministries. We are very pleased to 
take a step forward in providing our students with a space that 
encourages stronger personal connection and sense of community.

This summer, we will break ground on an exciting new project that will take HNa to the next 
level of a student-centered campus—while retaining all of the historic features we currently 
enjoy. a new, three-story building will be constructed that links our main building to the 
gym. It has been thoughtfully designed to integrate well with the original 1906 building and 
the 1990 gymnasium. We are not expanding the size of our student body, but we are creating 
new spaces that will enhance the student experience at HNa.

Plans for the new building include:
Basement level:
Fitness room • additional entrance to cafeteria • Cougar kiosk sales
First floor:
Student commons
Second floor:
Two conference rooms to relieve our library from its current, frequent 
use as a testing and meeting space.

In addition to the new building, we will renovate the library and add a fully accessible 
elevator in the main building along the common wall adjoining the new facility.

Thanks to the strong response for our Transcend: Beyond Excellence Campaign, we have a 
solid base to begin this project. We will continue to raise funds for it throughout this year  
and next. Proceeds from last December’s Deck the Dome will support the library renovation, 
and proceeds from this year’s CHeeR! auction in March will support the installation of the 
new elevator.

Watch for the next issue of the Columns for updates on the progress of this project!

In other news, HNa Cougar teams are in the midst of another championship-banner year. 
Volleyball won both the Metro League and Sea-King District championships (the first District 
crown in the volleyball program’s history). In cross country, Jordan Oakes ’17 swept the State, 
District, and Metro first-place medals and was named gatorade Washington State Runner of 
the Year; as a team, HNa’s cross country runners took eighth at State. eleven Cougar swim/
dive athletes advanced to their State tournament, as did HNa soccer. and this just in: HNa 
gymnasts have won the Metro League gymnastics championship for the third year in a row.

In an unprecedented honor, no fewer than 44 of our visual art students participated in a solo 
showing of their art at the Seattle art Museum throughout the month of January. I hope 
many of you had an opportunity to sample the work of our many amazing young artists.

Thank you for your interest and support of our beloved academy.

Sincerely,

Liz eldredge Swift ’71
Head of School and Principal

I  from the head of school & principal I
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I  under the dome I

Class of 2019 Legacies Welcomed to HNA
each fall, the alumnae Office welcomes those 9th-grade students 
who are academy legacies—students with relatives who are 
attending or have graduated from HNa—with dessert at a bring-
your-lunch-gathering. Nearly a third of the Class of 2019 attended 
the fall 2015 event, held in the SaC. Pictured are the daughters and 
granddaughters of HNa alumnae and those who have the most 
alumnae relatives.  

Grandmothers graduated from HNA – above, pictured (L-R), front row: Helen 
Chamberlin (Jayne Woolfolk Barrere ’50), Mary akers (Barbara Reilly McMonigle ’52), 
Darcy gustaveson (Diane Flood Gustaveson ’47); back row: Macie Singler (Georgia Kravik 
Day ’52), Madrona Maling (Pat Kelly Feltin ’56), Berkeley Danysh (Kay Willhight ’64). 
Not pictured: Piper Crabtree (Patricia Walsh Anderson ’48), Romy Forster (Helen Larsen 
Velling ’51).

Which 9th grade student has the most relatives who graduated from HNA?  
Right, pictured (L-R): Olivia Welch with 8 (mother, Monica Welch ’79; four aunts; three 
cousins). emily Flora with 6 (mother, Monica Diesher Flora ’85; grandmother, Louise 
Fitzgerald Flora ’49; a sister; a cousin; and aunts). Caitlin Manning (mother, Ann Marie 
O’Leary Manning ’80; and grandmother, Patricia Long O’Leary ’50). Kaeli Fisher with 6 
(mother, Liz McKee Fisher ’77 (deceased); three aunts; two cousins). gracie ginaven with 
13 (mother, Tina O’Brien ’84; one aunt; numerous cousins). 

Mothers graduated from HNA – above, pictured (L-R): Natalie Davis 
(Tiffany Lininger Davis ’91), Mikayla King (Kalin Palmer King ’89), Lauren 
Miles (Aileen Calacat Miles ’86).

HNA Represented at SNJM Youth Justice Forum
In July 2015, four HNa students travelled to Montréal, 
Québec with HNa Social Studies teacher and alumna, abby 
Drake ’96, to participate in the 3rd Youth Forum. Students 
and teachers from 13 SNJM-affiliated schools located 
around the world joined together to learn about key social 
issues being addressed by the Sisters of the Holy Names 
including human trafficking, water as a right for all, and 
immigration. During the week–long forum the students 
made presentations, discussed issues, and participated in 
several service projects in the greater Montréal area. The 
students and abby felt the memorable experience was 
enriching and life-changing. It provided an understanding 
of the essential common values of the SNJM sisters and 
their commitment to service and social justice.

Abby Drake ’96 (center) and students (L-R) Erika Ortega-Ortiz ’18, Colleen 
Martinez ’17, Mataya Skraba ’17, and Ally Schmidt ’18 are pictured on a visit to 
the SNJM Congregational House in Longueil, across the St. Lawrence River from 
Montréal, where Blessed Mother Marie Rose founded the SNJM order in 1843. 



“If you think about all the 
meaningful relationships and 
dialogue that happen over a 
shared meal, an inviting cafeteria 
is fundamental. It’s a space of 
their own where the students can 
get nourished, relax, and grow in 
community with each other.”
–  Javier & grace Fosado (parents of Maya ’18), 

Transcend Campaign donors whose gift 
supported the HNa Café
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“hospitality: Being a gracious, accepting, and 
welcoming presence for each person.”

a space for community and camaraderie:

New HNA Café Opens to Raves

Students gaped in disbelief 
in September at their first 
glimpses of the new HNa 
Café—the basement cafeteria 

space previously known to five decades 
of academy students for its less- 
than-charming décor, barracks-like 
seating, and limited menus.

The space’s transformation during the 
2015 summer break is dramatic.
m  Handsome new terrazzo flooring.
m  Increased natural light and new 

LeD fixtures.
m  Choices of booths or café-style seating.
m  Significantly expanded food-service 

area, created by expanding the 
footprint into what were once the 
senior lounge and a laundry area (in 
boarding-school days).

m  Wall-mounted, flat-screen TVs.
m  New grab & go food stations with 

new, healthy-menu choices, instant-
hot stations, and expanded self-
service stations, with high-efficiency 
microwaves.

m  abundant charging stations for 
digital devices.

“Our vision was to create a space that is a place of gathering and 
community for our students. We are so pleased the Café has 
a wonderful feel of friendship and camaraderie. That sense of 
belonging and of hospitality is something very much rooted in the 
Sisters of the Holy Names—it’s one of our key values.”
    – Liz eldredge Swift ’71, Head of School & Principal

I   under the dome  I 



”I like the booths, the frozen-food options, and the artwork displays on the 
TVs. The new Café makes me feel more proud of our school and of how 
modern we are. The Café is a great place to meet with friends to work on 
homework, eat, or just talk.”   – Kristen Deife ’16

 “It is the perfect 
environment to relax 
or focus. It’s especially 
cool how people from 
all grades share the 
same space, because 
it provides HNa with 
a stronger community 
feel. I am so thankful 
for all of the generous 
people who helped 
make the construction 
and renovation of the 
cafeteria possible!”
– Kristen andersen ‘17

“The Café adds a more  
 sophisticated atmosphere to HNA.”
 – angela Cao-Hong ‘17

“The new Café has made students 
much more excited about HNA, 

and it brings about a renewed 
sense of school spirit and unity.”

– amelia Jenkins ‘16
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“Family gatherings are very 
important to us. Whether it 
be a Sunday dinner or a big 
Christmas Eve dinner with 
40 people at our house, food 
brings everyone together and 
memories are created. The 
[HNA Café] is a place students 
can come together to catch up 
before and after school, and 
in between, a place to be with 
their friends and, of course, 
enjoy their lunch.”
– Vince & Kelly Bosa (parents of Jennifer ’00  
 and Julie ’02), Transcend Campaign donors 
 whose gift supported the HNa Café

“My first reaction to 
the new Café was 
WOW! It exceeded my 
expectations in every 
way possible. I love the 
open atmosphere, all the 
new places to eat with 
friends, and the new 
technologies to help 
with speed and service.”
– Mackenzie Jorgensen ’16

I   under the dome  I 



10 Million Reasons  
to Celebrate!
$10,531,942

(TO BE ExACT)

Thanks to the commitment of this extraordinary community of generous 
alumnae, trustees, current and past parents, faculty/staff and friends, 
we celebrate the success of the Academy’s largest fundraising effort—
Transcend: Beyond Excellence–The Campaign for Holy Names Academy.

With a renewed commitment—to ensure financial accessibility to 
families of all socio-economic backgrounds, faculty and staff professional 
development and ongoing stewardship of facilities that enhance 
teaching and learning while preserving the Academy’s wise stewardship 
of its historic building—HNA is poised today to continue its reputation of 
being the premier education institution for young women throughout 
the region and beyond.

To everyone who contributed to Transcend: Beyond Excellence–
The Campaign for Holy Names Academy, thank you for your assistance in 
realizing an extraordinary vision for the Academy.

 

campaign executive  
committee

Jeff & tricia raikes 
Campaign Honorary Chairs

Jean Bobo 
theresa gallant 
Campaign Co-Chairs

mary herche 
diane irvine 
Lead Gifts

Jerry Bobo 
mark & michelle dean 
Major Gifts

Jean Bobo 
sam verhovek 
Board Gifts

John holt &  
   susan trainor holt
Brian & caryn geraghty   
   Jorgensen ’89
Current Parent Gifts

Jo-ann pizzello Kelly ’66 
cindy oh lohman ’80 
Jennifer Bosa sorensen ’00 
Alumnae Gifts

paul & Joan delay 
Kurt & roberta fraese 
Past Parent Gifts
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Transcend: Beyond Excellence
THe CaMPaIgN FOR HOLY NaMeS aCaDeMY

Special thanks to  
the Campaign 
Executive Committee 
listed above for their 
leadership in guiding 
the efforts of the 
campaign.



A Celebration of Gratitude

T he academy’s annual giving 
program kicks off each year with a 
celebration for donors in gratitude 

for all that they do to support the school 
and the mission of HNa. The 2015 
event, at Sand Point Country Club in 
September, gathered parents of current 
students, alumnae, alumnae parents, 
and trustees for a lovely dinner and 
program. The annual giving program is 
an important part of HNa fundraising, 
providing financial aid for over one-third 
of students; enhancing faculty, staff, 
and coaches’ salaries; maintaining the 
historic building; and supporting special 
projects. The 2015-2016 goal for annual 
giving is $675,000.

eva Strickland ’03, alumnae Board 
and annual giving Committee member, 
began the evening’s program with a 
prayer. The featured speaker was alumna 
Christen Heye ’09. While a student at 
HNa, Christen participated in varsity 
volleyball and the Student ambassador 
program, and was a co-valedictorian. She 
earned a Bachelor of Science in Nursing 
from Boston College in 2013, and went 
directly into BC’s graduate School of 
Nursing, earning a Master of Science in 

Nursing as an adult-gerontology Primary 
Care Nurse Practitioner last May. Christen 
moved back to the Seattle area and is 
currently employed as a Nurse Practitioner 
on the Heme Malignancy service at the 
Seattle Cancer Care alliance, where she 
works with patients undergoing treatment 
and surveillance for cancers of the blood 
and bone marrow.

Christen spoke of her time at HNa as 
one of great growth, of being challenged 
academically, spiritually, and as a leader. 
“Looking back,” she said, “the knowledge 
and values instilled in me during my  
four years at Holy Names have allowed 
me to become the ambitious, faith-filled, 
fiercely loyal, and open-minded woman 
that I am today.”

Christen Heye ’09 and eva Strickland ’03

Left: Current parents, 
Diane Siderius Kocer ’78 
and husband, Daniel, visit 
with Sister Ilene Clark, 
SNJM ’43, HNa Planned 
giving Officer.

Right: (L-R): Nancy  
Barnes Schoeggl ’82,  
Sister Rosemary Perisich,  
SNJM ’56, Community 
Liaison, and Donna 
Whitford attended the 
celebration.

Christen was a financial-aid 
scholarship recipient at HNa. “I can say 
with confidence that I would not be 
where I am today without god, my family 
and friends, and my education, both 
from Boston College and Holy Names 
academy. as a scholarship recipient, 
I know first-hand that the support 
from alumnae, donors, and friends of 
Holy Names academy allows young 
women like myself to not only gain 
the knowledge and tools they need to 
realize their dreams, but to belong to a 
nurturing and empowering community.”

“…the Knowledge and 
values instilled in me 
during my four years 
at holy names have 
allowed me to Become 
the amBitious, faith-
filled, fiercely loyal, 
and open-minded 
woman that i am today.”
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Two generations of the goldsmith Family attended to hear angelou  
Dunton ’16, recipient of the Goldsmith Family Scholarship Endowment, speak 
during the program. Pictured above (L-R): Nancy goldsmith ’80 (also a 
member of the HNa Legacy Society), angelou Dunton ’16, Janet goldsmith 
Cleary ’86, and Monica Routt Comfort ’96.

Giving is generally perceived as an act of selflessness. But to 
alumnae parent John Holt (gemma ’13, Katrina ’15), support 
for a Holy Names academy scholarship endowment—like 

the Holt Family endowment he and his wife, Susan Trainor Holt, 
established—is garnished with a dose of self-interest.

“We give for two reasons, one out of gratitude, the second  
out of self-interest,” Holt told an October gathering of more than 
100 donors and many student scholarship recipients at the 
annual HNa endowment and Scholarship Reception.

“Maybe it will be one of these recipients who will make the 
world better, in spite of the world’s considerable, and perhaps 
growing, complexities,” Holt explained. “Which helps all of us— 
including my kids, grandkids, and great-grandkids— thus the 
self-interest!”

The reception is an annual opportunity forthose who support 
named endowments and scholarships, as well as members of the 
Holy Names academy Legacy Society, to meet socially, one-on-
one, with the current students their generosity supports.

One of those grateful young women is angelou Dunton ’16, 
the current recipient of the goldsmith Family Scholarship, who 
also spoke at the endowment and Scholarship Reception.  

ENDOWMENT & SCHOLARSHiP RECEPTiON 2015: 

Benefactors, Meet Your Future World-Changers

Left: During the 2015 endowment and Scholarship 
Reception, Patricia Hyde gillingham ’49 enjoyed 
spending time in the parlors with the grant recipient 
of the Janice Bakun Hyde ’54 and Patricia Hyde 
Gillingham ’49 Scholarship Endowment. The family 
recently added Pat’s name to the endowment, 
honoring her passionate support of HNa.

Right: Julie Raney ’82 represented the faculty and 
staff as she met with the student recipient of the 
HNA Faculty and Staff Scholarship Endowment at the 
reception.

Pictured (L-R): Two grant recipients attended the reception and program in the 
auditorium with Karen O’Brien ’78 and Jeannie O’Brien ’80. The students shared their 
experiences from their service trip to the Dominican Republic, a journey partially 
funded by the May Schwarz O’Brien ’42 Travel Endowment Fund.

Pictured (L-R): Sister Judy Ryan, SNJM ’57; Sister Carol ann McMullen, 
SNJM ’57; and Judy Marl Killion ’57 enjoyed a buffet lunch in the SaC 
following the reception and program. The three classmates attend the 
reception every year to meet with the recipient of the Ellen McMullen 
Hansen ’57 Memorial Scholarship Endowment. Judy is also a member of the 
HNa Legacy Society.

Continued on next page
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At Deck the Dome 2015, Holiday Spirits 
Brighten December’s Rains

Celeste McDonell ’73 (right) received the  
Dorothy McBurney Fouty ’50 Volunteer of the Year 
Award (pictured with Liz eldredge Swift ’71)

Though a deluge filled the streets of 
Seattle on December 5, inside the 
halls of HNa, more than 400 festive—

and generous—guests kicked-off the 
Christmas holidays in spirited fashion at 
the annual Deck the Dome celebration.

Music from the HNa Concert Choirs, 
Orchestra, and Jazz Band enlivened 
the joyous mood. Youssef and Michelle 
Sneifer, parents of Jenna ’16, performed 
the ceremonial lighting of the Dome, 
having bid the highest for this honor at 
the spring 2015 CHeeR! auction.

Celeste McDonell ’73 was honored 
with the Dorothy McBurney Fouty ‘50 
Volunteer of the Year award for her 
many years of wide-ranging service 

reunion committee, and several years 
on the HNa Planned giving Committee. 
The academy has long benefited from 
Celeste’s generous spirit and professional 
and organizational skills.

Proceeds from Deck the Dome 
2015, which exceeded $85,000, will 
help renovate the library, a project that 
will create a warm, student-centered 
atmosphere while preserving the historic 
space. enhancements to the library will 
include new hardwood floors, a new 
circulation station, additional shelving, 
energy-efficient lighting and fixtures, 
and charging stations for the digital 
devices every student now carries.

Thank You, Fall Phonathon Volunteers!

Endless thanks to all the volunteers 
who helped with the 2015 Fall 
Phonathon. a wonderful group of 

current parents, alumnae, trustees, and 
HNa Student ambassadors devoted 
five October evenings to phoning more 
than 2,000 HNa alumnae, inviting them 
to be a part of annual giving. Special 
thanks to the alumnae who made calls; 
HNa alumnae love to hear from their 
classmates! Congratulations to the Class 
of 2008, who had the most volunteers 
from their class calling. They will enjoy 
a private tour of the Dome and the new 
HNa Café for their efforts!

annual giving is well on the way to 
this school year’s goal of $675,000 in 
cash. Participation by all members of the 
HNa community—including 100% of the 
alumnae Board, the Board of Trustees, 
the faculty and staff, and by over 97% 
of the parents of current students—is 
making this possible.

2015 FALL PHONATHON VOLUNTEERS
Jenny abrahamson ’08, Mike Beery, Carol Bell-
Daniel, angela Bever ’08, Lynn Boileau, Suzie Burke 
’61, Conne Mcglynn Bruce ’89, Jennifer Chamberlin, 
Sister Ilene Clark, SNJM ’43, Claire Constantine ’08, 
Brian Corbett, Joni aiello Corbett, Liz Coleman 
Davis ’03, ed Dauer, eliza Dornbush ’08, Siobain 

eschweiler, Pat Kelly Feltin ’56, Roy Foster, Shon 
gates-Wertman ’02, Shiloh gillespie, Mary Herche, 
David Hiscock, Dan Jellen, Tricia Johnson, Kelli 
Kapahua ’04,   Cara Kloeck, Lina Kramer, Jessica 
Keuss Kreul ’88, Mimi Krsak ’69, Martin Martinez , 
Terre Martinez, Maria Mason ’72, Celeste McDonell 
’73, Christine Caasi Mencias ’02,   anna Miner ’08, 
Barbara Mockett, Christine O’Connor, Jenny Pang, 
Patty Pequin, Mary Perisic, Sister Rosemary Perisich, 
SNJM ’56, Diana Perkinson, Nicole Paulsen, Barbara 
Read ’70, Caroline Read ’08,  anne Read-andersen 
’82, Patricia Robinson ’08, Bronwyn Rolph ’08, 
Sister Judy Ryan, SNJM ’57,  John Schuster, Christie 
Sheehan Spielman ’68, Nancy Sorensen ’69, Carmen 
Suazo, Jeffrey Sullivan, Bruce Taylor, Patrice Theisen, 
Camilla Manca Tilford ’64,  Sam Verhovek, Natalie 
Vitolo ’08,  Kate Whitlock ’10, Sarah Yohannes ’04.

SPRiNG PHONATHON 
CALLERS NEEDED

Join Spring Phonathon, taking place 
on February 28 & 29 and March 6 & 7. 
grab a classmate and enjoy dinner, 
treats, and prizes while calling 
wonderful HNa donors. 

Contact Lisa alfieri ’81 at  
(206) 720-7828 or  

lalfieri@holynames-sea.org  
for more information.

a standout on the Cougar volleyball 
team (co-captain of the 2015 
Metro League and Sea-King District 
volleyball champions, a Seattle Times 
Star Times all-area selection, Metro 
all-League First Team), Dunton told 
the gathering of her commitment to  
the ethos of the academy.

“I have dedicated myself to being 
a scholar-athlete, and accomplishing 
what I have set out to accomplish 
takes up so much of my time,” 
Dunton said. “I do wish that I had 
had more time for service, and it’s 
because of the service-oriented 
culture of HNa that I know that I 
want to make the next part of my 
life about giving back and making a 
difference on a grander scale.”

This fall, Dunton will attend  
the United States Coast guard 
academy, making an extraordinary 
commitment to service. and likely 
continuing to blossom into one of 
those young women John Holt cites 
as inspiration, the ones who will 
make the world a better place.

ENDOWMENT  & SCHOLARSHiP 
RECEPTiON 2015
Continued from page 8

to the school, from serving on the 
alumnae Board, for the past two years 
as the President, to serving on her class 

I  Building futures through philanthropy I
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The Sifferman Family Legacy

In 1998, Stan Sifferman established the Carrie O. Sifferman 
Memorial Scholarship at Holy Names academy. He named 
the scholarship after his mother as a way to honor her, his 

sisters, and the generations of Sifferman women and relatives 
who have attended HNa over the years. From that first gift, 
Stan became an ardent and regular supporter of the academy, 
encouraging his extended family to join in underwriting the 
endowment. For years, members of the Sifferman family have 
made donations to honor Stan’s birthday, Christmas, Father’s 
Day, and other special occasions.

In his early years, Stan was taught to serve his community, and, by a lifelong 
example, he taught his own family the same lessons.

Stan Sifferman’s father, Karl, died in 1930 at age 43, leaving his widow, Carrie 
Ohmer Sifferman, to raise 11 children, ranging in age from 20 to a child who would 
be born several months after Karl’s death. Stan was the eighth child, not even 5 
years old when his father died. Shortly after her husband’s death, Carrie and the 
children moved to Capitol Hill and St. Joseph’s Parish.

Not surprisingly, they were a close-knit family. Stan had six brothers and  
four sisters. Three of his four sisters would graduate from Holy Names academy: 
Ruth Sifferman Kearny ’36, edna Sifferman Lemeshko ’41, and Carrie Sifferman 
Johnson ’44.

Stan attended St. Joseph School and Seattle Preparatory School, graduating 
from the latter in 1943. after service in the United States Marines during World  
War II, he received a Bachelor of Science degree in Meteorology from the  
University of Washington. Stan worked in his chosen field until 1961, when the 
health of his daughter, Peg, a 1972 graduate of HNa, and his wife, Kathleen 
Sheehan Sifferman ‘37 required a move back to Seattle and a change of careers. 
Stan took a job at Boeing, working there for almost 30 years before retiring in 1990.

Stan further inspired the family to celebrate and honor another strong 
Sifferman woman who was shaped at the academy – his brother Tom’s wife, Bette 
Loggins Sifferman ’41. after years of contributing to the scholarship named for 
their grandmother Carrie, Bette’s children encouraged her to establish a separate 
scholarship—and all of her children continue to follow Stan’s lead by honoring 
their own mother through the Bette Loggins Sifferman ’41 Scholarship 
endowment.

as for the Carrie O. Sifferman Memorial Scholarship, its corpus now stands at 
over $100,000, a testament to the dedication of the extended Sifferman family and 
a true legacy for Stan—who died on October 14, 2015 at the age of 90. a new 
generation continues what he started, ensuring that countless HNa students to 
come will continue to benefit from the exceptional Sifferman generosity.

F aithful donors for many years, 
Celeste and Mike often remark 
on how blessed they were to 

have wonderful parents who 
supported education. Celeste’s 
parents sacrificed so that she and 
her sisters could attend HNa. “after 
my parents,” she says, “I truly credit 
HNa with the solid base of learning 
that has supported me throughout 
my life. The lifelong friendships 
made there are another wonderful 
benefit.”

Mike and Celeste have included 
Holy Names academy in their 
estate plans as part of their will. 
Through this gift, they will support 
other families who work hard to 
send their daughters to HNa. We 
are grateful for their dedication to 
the future of the academy.

iRA CHARiTABLE ROLLOVER ExTENDED  iNDEFiNiTELy
Congress first passed the IRa charitable rollover legislation in 
2006 to enable individuals to make contributions directly from 
their IRas to a public charity. Congress recently passed a bill that 
allows the owner of a traditional or Roth IRa to make a tax-free 
transfer of up to $100,000 to a public charity, such as Holy Names 
academy. This is now a permanent tax provision, retroactive to 
January 1, 2015.
Here are the Internal Revenue Service requirements:
• Donors must be at least age 70 ½ on the date of the gift.

• Funds must be transferred directly to Holy Names academy 
from the IRa or Roth IRa.

• Up to $100,000 per donor may be contributed per year.
• The donor recognizes no taxable income on the transfer, but 

cannot claim an income tax deduction for the gift.
• The distribution can count toward the mandatory IRa 

withdrawal amount.
For more information about the HNA Legacy Society, named 
endowments, or the IRA rollover, please contact Conne McGlynn 
Bruce ’89, Planned Giving Director, (206) 720-7835.

Stan Sifferman

CELESTE GAzAREk ’70 AND 
MiCHAEL ROBERTS

spotlight on  
hna legacy society

I  Building futures through philanthropy I
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It’s 2016! A Reunion Year for All Classes Ending in “1” or “6”
Looking to find out more about planning 
your class reunion for this year? Whether 
it is your 5th or your 75th reunion, contact 
Christie Spielman, alumnae Director, to 
find out how she can assist you. The HNa 
alumnae Office will provide great advice, 
a current class list, mailing labels, and 
postage for mailings, plus complimentary 
refreshments and a school tour if you 
choose to gather at HNa for all or part of 
your reunion. The office will publish your 
reunion information in the Columns and 
post it on the school’s website.

Contact Christie Spielman,  
alumnae@holynames-sea.org, or 
(206) 720-7804, for more details.

THESE REUNiONS ARE SCHEDULED:
Class of 1941 (75th), 1946 (70th), 1951 
(65th) will receive mailed invitations 
to the 50th Year/50PLUS reunion to be 

held on Saturday, May 14, 2016 at HNa. 
Mass will be celebrated in the chapel at 
10 a.m., followed by a reception in the 
parlors. all alumnae are invited to attend, 
especially those celebrating more than 
50 years since graduation.
Class of 1956 – 60-year Reunion 
Our reunion is in the planning stages. It 
will take place in late July 2016; details to 
be mailed soon.
Class of 1961 – 55-year Reunion  
Plan to attend the 50th Year/50PLUS 
reunion at HNa on May 14. Class 
members will gather following Mass  
at 10 a.m.
Class of 1966 – 50-year Reunion   
Reunion-weekend is May 13-14, 
2016. There will be a catered evening 
gathering on Friday, May 13, at a 
classmate’s home. On Saturday, May 14, 
HNa will host Mass and a luncheon for 

the class. Invitations will be mailed in 
February; more details can be found  
on the reunion website:  
www.holynamesacademy66.org.
Class of 1976 – 40-year Reunion   
Save the weekend of June 25-26, 2016. 
Details coming soon.
Class of 1995 21-year Reunion
Sunday, July 10. 2016 at HNa.  
Details soon.
Class of 1996 -20-year Reunion
Weekend of august 12-14, 2016.  
More details soon.
Class of 2006 – 10-year Reunion  
Saturday, October 15, 2016; wine and 
cheese at HNa and then a fun night out 
after! More details to come. 
Contact: Clare eagle Spano, 
clareelizabethspano@gmail.com,  
Laura Foster, lfoster18@comcast.net.

above: The Class 
of 1975 celebrated 
their 40-year reunion 
in September at 
the Roanoke Inn on 
Mercer Island.

Left: Members of 
the Class of 1956 
enjoyed visiting 
for three days and 
two nights at the 
Seattle archdiocese’s 
archbishop Brunett 
Retreat & Faith 
Formation Center at  
the Palisades.

The Class of 1967 gathered for their 48-year reunion last summer after deciding 
several years ago to have an informal gathering every year. They anticipate a big 
50th celebration—coming soon!

I  reunions I
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Congratulations, Kate Causbie ’10 –  
2015 Young Alumna Community Service 
Award Recipient
kATE CAUSBiE’S DEDiCATiON AND COMMUNiTy SERViCE 
ExPERiENCES ARE iNSPiRATiONAL.

W hile attending Wittenberg 
University in Springfield, Ohio, 
from 2010 to 2014, Kate 

participated in the university’s Inside- 
Out Prison exchange course, held at the 
local Juvenile Detention Center. as an 
outcome of the course, the Restorative 
Justice Initiative was established to 
provide a unique and profound learning 
environment for “inside” and “outside” 
students alike. Kate served as an intern, 
and worked to develop restorative 
practice workshops for children in 
Springfield City Schools. as a volunteer, 
she trained as a facilitator during the first 
semester of the project.

In 2014 she was honored with the 
Charles J. Ping award for her outstanding 
leadership and contributions to 

community service and service-learning 
on the Wittenberg campus and its local 
community. This student-service award 
is sponsored by the Campus Compact, 
an organization of 43 Ohio colleges and 
universities, to recognize involved and 
dedicated undergraduate students.

after graduating from Wittenberg, 
Kate served in Springfield as an 
ameriCorps VISTa member at an assets-
based poverty alleviation non-profit, the 
Springfield Promise Neighborhood. She 
worked as Health and Wellness Leader in 
direct connection with under-resourced 
families. Promise serves the attendance 
zone of an elementary school that is 
home to the city’s most vulnerable 
children; 100% qualify for the federal 
free-lunch program.

Her primary projects included 
Promise grows, connecting the neigh-
borhood’s efforts to the school garden; 
after-school programming, bringing 
wellness programming to the curriculum 
by supervising volunteer-led “Promise 
Clubs” and Thursday-night “Family Café” 
meals intended to get youngsters excited 
about eating well; and reforming 
classroom management and training 
other volunteers.

Kate Causbie ’10 with april Little, Vice Principal 
of academics. 

#domefortheholidays – Young Alumnae Celebrate at HNA
an enthusiastic group of alumnae from the Classes of 2005 through 2015 gathered in the parlors to visit, enjoy refreshments, 
and pause for group photos by the Christmas tree. They moved into the auditorium for the presentation of the 2015 Young 
alumnae Community Service award to Kate Causbie ’10 by april Little, Vice Principal of academics.  (See more on facing page.)

Class of 2015, back row (L-R): Rekeik 
Meshesha, angelica Sagun, Tayah Carlisle, 
gabrielle Harrison, front row (L-R): Millka 
Soloman and Jackie Labonite.

Class of 2012, back row (L-R): Rebecca Fuller, Keli 
Nelson, emily Hardy, front row (L-R): gillian Raikes and 
Melissa Dean

Class of 2008, back row (L-R): Caroline Read, angela 
Bever, Julia Behnen, Catherine Hwang, Rebecca 
Fetridge, Marta Wang, front row (L-R): Laura 
Thornquist, Clare Constantine, Jean Marie Dryer  
and Kathleen Torelli.

I  alumnae events I



W I N T e R  2 0 1 6  /  Pa g e  1 3

THE PARTy PLANNERS
The Young alumnae Holiday 
Social alumnae Board 
committee paused briefly at 
the December event. Pictured 
(L-R): back row, Trish Thoensen 
Coleman ‘73, Maggie van 
Winkle ’04, Jessica gockel ’03 
(Co-Chair), elizabeth Buttrick 
’06, Barbara Read ’70; front 
row, Michaela Bromfield ’07, 
LiseMarie Curda ’06 (Co-Chair 
and alumnae Board Treasurer), 
Shon gates-Wertman ’02 
(alumnae Board President), 
Kate Whitlock ’10.

CLOTHiNG DRiVE 
SUCCESS
Jubilee Women’s Center was 
impressed with the clothing 
donations collected and 
delivered to the Center’s 
boutique last fall from the 
two-day HNa alumnae 
Clothing Drive. The volume of 
clothing collected was very 
generous, and the items—
separated by clothing type and 
sized—saved Jubilee 
volunteers hours of sorting.

upcoming  
alumnae events
More information and online 
reservations are available  
on the HNa website,  
www.holynames-sea.org. 
Link to alumnae/events.
ANNUAL ALUMNAE 
LUNCHEON
Saturday, March 5, 2016  
Overlake golf and Country Club.
11 a.m. social hour; lunch served 
at noon. Reservations required.
Honoring 2016 Distinguished 
Alumna Kathleen Harer ’65.

6th ANNUAL SNiFF, SWiRL, 
AND SiP 2016 WiNE TASTiNG
Friday, April 8, 2016
at HNa. Reservations suggested.

50TH yEAR/50PLUS REUNiON
May 14, 2016
at HNa. Mass at 10 a.m. in the 
chapel, followed by reception.

Young alumnae gathered on the steps in the auditorium at the Holiday Social. 

Class of 2013, back row (L-R): Deepa Liegel, 
gemma Smith and Karen Snowden, front 
row (L-R): Jackie Welsh and Shannon Duffy.

alumnae Clothing Drive volunteers included (L-R): annie 
Wickwire Delucchi ’82, alumnae Board Co-Chairs Jessica MIkasa 
Perry ’00 (holding her daughter, ellie) and Jessica Keuss Kreul 
’88, with student volunteers, and Mimi Krsak ’69 (second from 
the right.)

I  alumnae events I
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kathryn Robinson ’34 blesses her friend, Mary 
Laya, at Kathryn’s 100th birthday party.

1930s
kathryn O’Neill Robinson ’34 celebrated 
her 100th birthday on October 16, 2015, 
surrounded by her family and a few close 
friends. Kay was born in 1915 in Fargo, 
ND and moved to Seattle with her family 
in 1930, where she attended Holy Names 
academy as a 9th grader. She returned to 
Fargo for two years, then completed high 
school at HNa in 1934. after graduation, 
she worked as a bookkeeper and married 
Carl Robinson (Seattle Prep) in 1939 
Together, they raised six children. Kay 
worked as head of absentee ballots for 
the elections Department in Seattle. She 
is a sports enthusiast and watches all of 
the local teams on TV. Kay still remembers 
most of the classmates in her graduating 
class. In the 1934 edition of the Excalibur 
yearbook, she was voted the “healthiest” 
in her class and “as constant as the stars.” 
How true those early observations have 
become!

1950s
Sister kate Buzard, SNJM ’50 was 
recently named a “Community Champion” 
by Molina Healthcare of Washington, 
and, in her name, the agency donated 
$1,000 to Our Place Ministries of Spokane. 
Sister Kate was nominated by Cherie 
Moss, Development Director at Our Place 
Ministries, for her extensive volunteer 
work there.

Winnie Turner Coleman ‘53 and 
Marianne D ‘Amico Mack ‘51 share 
the same high school and college alma 
maters. Winnie credits Marianne for 
influencing her to attend Dominican 
College (now Dominican University 
of California). They now meet at the 
university’s reunions. Winnie lives in San 
Rafael, Ca and Marianne travels from 
Bainbridge Island, Wa.

1960s
Chris Sifferman Hauser ’60 and her 
husband, Joe, celebrated their 50th 
wedding anniversary at a party given by 
their three children at their home on the 
Skykomish River. The celebration 
continued with a month-long trip to 
europe, where the couple renewed their 
vows at a private Mass at the Vatican and 
attended a special audience with Pope 
Francis. In addition to Italy, they visited 
Spain (touring Seville and granada) and 

the Czech Republic (Prague). Their travels 
included a Viking Cruise with friends 
down the Danube River, with stops in 
germany, austria (Vienna, Salzburg), 
Slovakia, and Hungary (Budapest). It was 
a trip of a lifetime!

Ruth Cyra Larsen ’63 and her husband, 
Ken, moved to Tucson, aZ and are living 
in SaddleBrooke, an “active-adult” 
community. It gets cold there at night, 
“but the sun shines every day!”

Maureen Newman, SP ’64 celebrated 
her golden Jubilee as a Sister of 
Providence in October. She attended 
a three-month sabbatical program in 
england this past fall.

Dr. Mary Boys, SNJM ’65 was recently 
honored with the Nostra aetate award  
by the National Catholic Center for 
Holocaust education. The award acknowl-
edges distinguished work in the field of 
Jewish-Catholic relations, in particular, 
scholarship that enhances interfaith 
understanding.

Mary E. Peterson Singler ’69 is pleased 
to announce that her doctorate was 
awarded on January 9, 2015. She obtained 
her PhD in Mind-Body Medicine, with 
a specialization in Healthcare Systems, 
from Saybrook University. In 2010, she 
obtained a Master of Science in Nursing 
(MSN) from Dominican University of 
California as a Nurse educator and Clinical 
Nurse Specialist (CNS) in Integrated 
Health Practices. Mary’s interests lie in 
developing educational programs that 
are aimed at healthcare reform from a 
bottom-up, personalized level, with the 
end-goal of expanding perspectives 
about health in order to improve the 
health of the nation. She credits her 
success in graduate school, including 
being awarded the “Master of Science in 
Nursing Outstanding graduate Student 
award,” to the superb education that she 
received at Holy Names academy.

1980s
Susan Wickwire ’85 has returned to 
Seattle after living in Washington, DC, for 
over 20 years. She previously was Chief of 
the U.S. environmental Protection 
agency’s energy Supply and Industry 
Branch. She is now executive director of 
Seattle 2030 District, a group focused on 
reducing energy and water usage by 50% 

Winnie Turner Coleman ’53 and Marianne 
D ‘Amico Mack ’51 at Dominican University of 
California reunion.

Sister kate Buzard, SNJM ’50 receives the 
Community Champion award.

Joe and Chris 
Sifferman 
Hauser ’60 
in front of the 
Parliament 
Building in 
Budapest, 
Hungary, 
celebrating 
their 50th 
wedding 
anniversary.

I  alumnae forevermore I
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by 2030 across the district, which runs 
from SoDo through South Lake Union, 
and from the waterfront to Capitol Hill 
and First Hill. The group works with 
businesses and buildings in the 
community, enabling them to learn about 
their energy use and to make changes, 
from setting up tracking systems to 
employing practices that save money, 
energy, and water.

Angela Miller Rose ’88 launched 
PoshSportswear.com, an online retailer 
specializing in fashion spiritwear for 
female sports fans. She started by selling 
University of Washington women’s 
apparel and has since advanced to selling 
women’s spiritwear for all major sports 
teams in the Pacific Northwest, including 
Seattle Seahawks, Seattle Mariners, UW 
Huskies, WSU Cougars and gU Zags.

1990s
Lisa Mrkvicka Mudgett ‘98, husband 
Dan, and their sons Owen, elliott, and 
Joshua welcomed the couple’s fourth 
son, Isaac Maxwell, to the family in 
February 2015. The happily exhausted 
family lives in Seattle.

2000s
kylie Boos ‘08 and her sister, Grace 
Boos ‘15, took an HNa banner to the top 
of Mt. Kilimanjaro, at Uhuru Peak (19,341 
feet) on July 31, 2015 at 8 a.m. They 
departed from base camp (15,000 feet)  
at midnight the same day—summiting in 
8 hours. They began their climb on 
africa’s highest peak (and the highest 
free-standing mountain in the world!) on 
Sunday, July 26.

2010s
Brooke Burns ’10 moved to France in 
summer 2014 and has recently completed 
her first semester of a two-year, joint 
master’s program in economics and 
Psychology at the Sorbonne and the 
University of Paris V – Descartes.

Natasha Li ’11 graduated from 
Washington State University, is living in 
Boise, ID, and began working at HP, Inc., 
as a software engineer in July 2015.

Daron Mackie ’11 graduated in 
International Studies with a focus on 
africa from the University of Oregon 
in 2015 and is currently interning in 
gulu, Uganda until June, 2016 with 

Krochet Kids International (KKi), a social 
entrepreneurial venture that enables 
women in poverty-stricken regions of the 
world to rise above poverty and become 
self-sufficient. Daron first visited Uganda 
with Seattle-based Sister Schools at 
the age of 12, studied abroad in Dakar, 
Senegal, as a junior in college, and is now 
pursuing a career aimed at empowering 
women and girls in the developing world. 

Sarah Martinez ’11 is currently in 
guatemala for eight months committed 
to service work for a program called 
education and Hope. Located in the 
highlands of guatemala in the city of 
Quetzaltenango (commonly known as 
Xela), the organization’s purpose is to 
increase access to education among 
impoverished children and young adults 
by providing comprehensive scholarships 
and offering academic reinforcement 
with after-school tutoring.

Annica Mae Mattus ’11 graduated 
from the University of Washington 
with a degree in Political Science, 
specializing in Political economy, and 
a minor in Law, Societies, and Justice. 
She began law school at american 
University, Washington College of Law, in 
Washington, DC, this past fall.

katie Lee ’13 accepted a summer 
internship with garmin (makers of gPS 
and fitness technology). She is currently 
studying Mathematics and Computer 
Science at Rose-Hulman Institute of 
Technology in Terre Haute, IN.

Courtney Pharr ’13 was named to the 
Capital One academic all-District I 
Volleyball team. She is a biology major on 
the pre-med track at Clark University in 
Worcester, Ma, minoring in bioinfor-
matics and computer science and a LeeP 
Scholarship recipient. She serves as a 
member of the university's Student-
athlete advisory Committee and  
athletic Board, and recently founded  
a community-service program with a  
local Boys & girls Club. Courtney has 
participated in Clark athletics service-
learning trips to the Dominican Republic 
and guatemala.

Marlee Blue ’15 and katy Gillingham 
’15 were selected—both for a second 
year in a row!—to compete for the United 
States at the World Rowing Junior 
Championships. They and their two USa 
boatmates in the Women’s Four (W4-), 

kylie Boos ‘08 (pictured right) and her sister, 
Grace Boos ‘15.

Courtney Pharr ’13 of Clark University volleyball 
was voted First-Team academic all-District.  
Photo credit: Clark University Athletics webpage

U.S. rowers katy Gillingham ’15 and Marlee 
Blue ’15 celebrate winning the Junior Women’s 
Four competition at the World Rowing Junior 
Championships at Rodrigo de Freitas Lake in Rio 
de Janeiro, Brazil.

took first place in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, on 
august 8. Their boat was the only USa 
entry to win a gold medal at the world’s 
highest level of competition for junior 
rowers. Marlee and Katy are continuing 
their rowing journey together in their first 
year at the University of Washington.

I  alumnae forevermore I
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Bundles of Joy
alana Marie to karina Pineda Franada ’01 
and husband, Marlon, May 29, 2015.

Pictured left, Ian Thomas (with his sister, 
Isabel May) to Jessica Brothers Fowler ’97 
and husband, Steve, July 9, 2015.

Zoë Jocelyn Carol to Hallie Ericson 
Pritchett ’06 and husband, Zach, 
September 18, 2015.

Pictured top right, Isolde Lenora to  
Leslie-Ann Holt Bergstrom ’98 and 
husband, erik, February 3, 2015.

Tessa Matsuzawa (4 months) and her big 
sister, Lila, (4 years) are pictured, bottom 
right; they are the daughters of Ai Uchida 
’96, and her husband, Ryuji Matsuzawa.

SHARE yOUR NEWS! Did you graduate, study abroad, receive an award, get married, 
change careers, start a business, have a baby, or get together with your HNa classmates?  

Send your news and pictures to alumnae@holynames-sea.org.

Excerpts from reflections by Liz Eldredge 
Swift ’71, Head of School and Principal:

S ister ann Cornelia Sullivan, SNJM ’56 
faithfully and lovingly served 
Catholic schools for 52 years; the last 

36 were at Holy Names academy.
In those years, she  held many 

different leadership positions; she served 
as an administrator, taught history, and 
often was called on to “pinch hit” in a 
variety of capacities. However, she began 
her career at Holy Names and ended her 
career in a position where she was a rock 
star—as a librarian.

Sister ann was an avid reader with a 
surprisingly wide range of interests—and 
her book recommendations, which were 
many, were always spot on.

Sister ann also had a deep 
commitment to the SNJM Charism, and 
actively lived her faith through a life 
of service. She had an incredible sense 

of service, an openness to change and 
progress, and a wonderful sense of 
humor. She was always willing to pitch 
in and help wherever needed—on 
the CHeeR auction, Deck the Dome, 

computer training, proctoring tests, 
assisting in the attendance Office, or 
serving on a myriad of committees—
and not just at Holy Names, but for the 
archdiocese, on accreditation teams, 
and on regional librarian associations. 
She spent summer after summer training 
countless teachers in the archdiocese in 
computer skills.

a passion of Sister ann’s was the 
Holy Names archives, which she lovingly 
collected, organized, and cataloged. 
She has left us an amazing legacy of 
knowledge of the SNJM Charism and 
history of Holy Names academy.

Most of all, she left us with the model 
of a life well lived: even as she faced her 
final transition in this world, she was 
positive, humorous, and faith-filled. 
Thank you, Sister ann. We will miss you.

In Memoriam: Sister Ann Cornelia Sullivan, SNJM ’56, 1938–2015

I  alumnae forevermore I
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Going to the Chapel
Margaret Bruya ’04 and Kevin Jonson, at 
the Olympic Sculpture Park, June 27, 2015.

kristin Rosengren ’04 and Cody Isaacks, 
in austin, Texas, april 4, 2015.

Leslie Phillips ’05 and Matt Brown, 
august 29, 2015.

Stefanie Rabay ’05 and Sean Rogers, at 
Sacred Heart Church, august 14, 2015.

kirsten Gasca ‘06 and John Horton, at 
St. edward Catholic Church, June 28, 2014.

Lara Pollack ’06 and Robert Mathis, in 
Cambridge, Ma; June 20, 2015.

Annie Banal Brown ’09 married her 
O’Dea sweetheart garrett Lee Brown on 
December 28, 2013, at the Prince of Peace 
Chapel at the University of Washington 
Newman Center. annie was blessed to 
have Claire Bonaci ‘11 by her side as 
Maid of Honor.

Bride Margaret Bruya ’04, pictured with bridesmaids, including HNa 
alumnae Keeley Hozjan Hughes ’04 (far left), emily Fong ’06 (just left 
of Margaret), and Kelli Kapahua ’04 (second from right).

above: HNa 2004 classmates attend Kristin Rosengren’s 
wedding (L-R):  Rory McNulty, Fiona O’Farrell, Valerie 
Carson, Kristin Rosengren Isaacks, Kady glessner 
Shumway, Liz Fawthrop, Dorothy Cicero, Nathalie Curtis.

Right: Wedding attendees from the Class of 2005 
included (L-R): Coreen Wainscott gallagher, Sarah Hoover 
Feller, Lauren Fish, Leslie Phillips Brown (bride), Matt 
Brown (groom), Lindsey Whitford, Tori Mueller.

Kirsten gasca ’06, pictured with HNa alumnae wedding guests 
including (L-R): back row, Kiana green ’08, Katy Ball ’03, Katie 
Holzman ’06, Mia Pizzuto gerbino ’04, Jena Kelleher ’06, allison 
Chappell ’06, evelyn Bell ’07, alexa Kingsley ’08, anikka green ’06; 
front row, Sister Rosemary Perisich, SNJM ’56, Kirsten, Sister 
Dorothy Dees, SNJM.

Stefanie Rabay Rogers ’05 with 
her Maid of Honor, Kathryn 
Sobotta ’05. Her sister, Jen Rabay 
Quadracci ’07, was also a 
bridesmaid.

Several HNa alumnae attended Lara Pollack’s wedding. 
Pictured (L-R): mother of the bride, Barbara Lara  
Pollack ’69, elizabeth Pollack ’10 (sister), Lara, eileen 
Harrington ’06, Molly van Ryn ’06.

annie Banal Brown ’09 and 
garrett Lee Brown.

I  alumnae forevermore I



HNA TURNS OUT FOR NATiONAL  
WOMEN-iN-COMPUTiNG GATHERiNG
attending the grace Hopper Conference 2015 in Houston, TX, in 
October, pictured right, top (L-R): Rochelle Willard ’13 (University 
of Southern California), Karolina Pyszkiewicz ’13 (University of 
Washington), Michele agcamaran ’13 (University of Southern 
California), Jennifer apacible ’10 (google), and Julia Behnen ’08 
(University of Washington-Tacoma). Not pictured: Current HNa student 
Mallory Johnson ’17 also attended this three-day gathering at which 
women in computing can discuss research and career interests. The 
nationally celebrated conference, first held in 1994, was inspired by the 
legacy of U.S. Navy Rear admiral grace Murray Hopper, a pioneering 
computer scientist who was one of the first programmers of the 
Harvard Mark I computer in 1944.

RECENT GRADS SHARE COLLEGE ExPERiENCES
at a brown-bag lunch in December, a panel of 10 of HNa’s most recent 
alumnae addressed the query “What life is ReaLLY like after HNa?” and 
answered questions for current students curious about college life. 
The Class of 2015 grads shared their experiences at the colleges they 
currently attend.

The panelists, pictured right, middle (listed alphabetically): Camille 
Basto (DePaul University - Illinois); Molly Bucklin (University of 
Washington); Tayah Carlisle (Loyola University - Chicago); Wendy 
Donier (Regis University - Colorado); Charley englehart (Western 
Washington University); elly French (Franklin University - Switzerland); 
Miranda Hardy (Wellesley College - Massachusetts); Kelsi Riley 
(California Institute of Technology); anna White (Northwestern 
University - Illinois); Madeline White (University of Southern California).

HNA ALUMNAE CONNECTiONS REGiONAL 
GATHERiNGS REACH THE EAST COAST
Liz eldredge Swift '71, Head of School and Principal, and Conne 
Mcglynn Bruce '89, Planned giving Director, traveled to Boston and 
Washington, DC, last fall, meeting with HNa alumnae in both cities. In 
Boston, they hosted a dinner that included the crew and parents, as 
well as alumnae living in the area, and the next day they watched HNa 
rowers compete at the Head of the Charles Regatta. In Washington, 16 
alums from graduate years ranging from 1944 to 2014 (pictured right, 
bottom) gathered at the historic Pen arts Building—arrangements 
courtesy of elaine Walsh Waidelich ’44.

During renovation of the cafeteria into the  
new HNa Café in summer 2015, the  
maintenance staff and contractors found  
a dusty wallet sandwiched behind old walls.  
The contents of the brown leather wallet  
revealed that it may have been missing  
for some 34 years—since 1981. It held a  
Student Body card from the 1978-79 school  
year; a Seattle Public Library card dated October 3, 1981;  
a Master lock combination card (2-12-38), a Washington athletic 
Club Junior Privilege card, and photos of school friends. The 
owner of the wallet’s name was Cherie L. Brindle.

 The unique twist to this found object? Renovation of   
             the new HNa Café was significantly funded by a  
                 very generous bequest to Holy Names  
               academy from Winn and Joan Lenoue  
             Brindle ’56, the parents of Cherie Brindle  
          Liuni ’82. Her wallet would likely not have  
        been found were it not for the Brindles’  
  extraordinary commitment to Catholic  
                education. Cherie’s sister, Karen Brindle ’77 
attended the dedication and blessing of the new HNa Café.  
Karen recently visited Cherie in Israel and reunited the wallet 
with its owner.

CAFé’S CREATiON SOLVES THE CURiOUS CASE OF THE MiSSiNG WALLET

I  connections I
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In Loving Memory
The Holy Names academy alumnae association prayerfully remembers these alumnae and their families:

Gail Ulman Hatley ’38 
Annabel Mangin Branigan ’39 
Jean Feek Givins ’40
Sister Dolores kirk, OP ’41 
LaWanna Susanka Sullivan ’41 
Paula Tracy Reilly ’42 
Louise Simicich Sessler ’42 
Dorothy Franzel Deimel ’43 
Eileen Hilton Barron ’44 
Marie Blaschka Pimental ’46 
Jaclyn Rendall Elyn ’48 
Mary Ellen “Mimi” Jensen Seim ’48 
Margaret LaCross Montan ’49 
Nancy Mullen Moore ’49 
Mary Sinnen Vishtak ’50 
Rosalie Palmer ’54 
Lauretta Holenberry Cluck ’55 
Marjorie Evich Gimness ’55 
Elizabeth Barlett O’Connor ’55
Madelyn Brown Blazina ’56
Maureen O’Hearn Carleton ’56
Sister Ann Cornelia Sullivan, SNJM ’56
Brucena Aiken Gordon ’58 
Gayle Morrison Cook ’62 
Margy Hull Fitzpatrick ’65
Jacqueline Stafford Logan ’66 
Andrea Reynolds Sanborn ’67
Lauri Cotton Ahlstedt ’70 
Janice Sand Leonard ’72 
katherine “katie” Berg ’74 
Jennifer Buchanan ’94
Phyllis Mary Anderson, mother of Karen 
Anderson ’72; grandmother of Jessica 
Peterson ’16
Angelo Borracchini, grandfather of 
Jennifer Jones Nance ’05
Tony L. Bozanich, father of Mary Jo 
Bozanich Bolte ’72 and Diane Bozanich 
Ratley ‘77
kevin M. Connolly, husband of Sheila Seitz 
Connolly ’78
James M. Connors, husband of Joanne 
DiJulio Connors ’55

Elizabeth “Liz” Dauer, mother of 
Madeleine Dauer ’10, Emily Dauer ’12, and 
Margaret Dauer ’14
Agnes “Bobbie” Fitzgerald Davis, mother 
of Elizabeth Davis ’73 and Susan Davis 
Olson ’84
Lois Dolan, mother of Devon Dolan ’05
Patricia Dowd, mother of Terry Dowd 
Coulton ’73 and Tara Dowd ’78
Lisa A. Drivenes, mother of Grace 
Drivenes ’12
James P. Gaffikin, father of Deborah 
Gaffikin Lyons ’76 and Kathryn Gaffikin ’80; 
grandfather of Alayna Doyal ’13,  
Catherine Doyal ’16, and Maggie Doyal ’18
Roland G. Gardner, father of Laurel 
Gardner Lee ’03
Vernon E. Greer, father of Lynne Greer 
Claybaugh ’61; grandfather of Sarah 
Claybaugh ’04 and Annamaria Say ’14 
Martin J. Groseclose, father of Dae 
Groseclose Eckerman ’75
Ronald k. Haralson, father of Debra 
Haralson Champigny ’75 and Laurie 
Haralson Cuaresma ’76; grandfather 
of Cecilia Cuaresma ’03 and Stephanie 
Haralson Frish ’07
Dianne Olwell Harlen, daughter of Connie 
Wink Swanson ’51
Sigfred Haugland, father of Kathleen 
Haugland Hinson ’70 and Lisa Haugland 
Kraft ’78
Frederick J. Hopkins, husband of 
Maryhelen Dohoney Hopkins ’46
Thomas S. James, husband of Gail 
Tompkins James ’76
Theodore W. Jonsson, father of Teo 
Jonsson ’93
Judy L. Lew, mother of Michale Lew ’03
James H. Lyon, husband of Sheila Welsh 
Lyon ’57
Dan Lyons, son of Pat McClory Cavin ’51
Gilbert B. Madrid, father of Terese Madrid 
Kietzer ‘97

Marian Martineau, mother of Barbara 
Martineau Kulesa ’78
James J. Moorehead, husband of Patricia 
Keefe Moorehead ’62
Phyllis M. Moran, mother of Linda Moran 
Condron ’65
Petrena “Tena” Aamodt Murphy, mother 
of Lynn Scavotto Lattanzio ’76
Dennis Nadeau, husband of Lorraine 
Parrott Nadeau ’65
Delores “Dee” Poor, mother of Anita Poor 
Vannice ’87
Charles E. Procter, husband of Carol 
Peoples Procter ’76
Ralph R. Rosinbum, husband of Colleen 
O’Keefe Rosinbum ’43
Raymond F. Rowan, father of Betsy Rowan 
Davies ’66 and Kathleen Rowan Wilson ’69
Michael F. Russo, father of Allison Russo ’96; 
brother of Sharon Russo Adamski ’60
Gerald Schatz, husband of Veronica “Nicky” 
Cruz Schatz ’61
Robert Siderius, husband of Rosemary 
Lonergan Siderius ’50
Wiliam Taube, Jr., husband of Joanne 
Kramis Taube, Immaculate High School ’52; 
father of Lisa Taube Crow ’85
Jurgen A. Thomsen, father of Kimberly 
Thomsen Brockway ’86; husband of Jeraldine 
Thompson Thomsen ’53 (deceased)
Rhett Tollefson, son of Joan Adler 
Tollefson ’48
Robert E. Trotter, son of Helen Panattoni 
Trotter ’40
Maria Teresa Vert, mother of Christina 
Vert ’69 and Kathleen Vert ’71
Mary Ellen Warfield, mother of Tricia 
Warfield Johnson, HNA Development 
Director; grandmother of Lizzie Johnson ’08 
and Sarah Johnson ’10
Dr. Jerome M. zech, father of Theresa 
Zech Meyers ’77 and Margaret Zech 
Hallgrimson ’81

Career Day – Inspire Students! Share Your Profession!
Come spend a morning under the Dome 
making connections with current HNa 
students by sharing your educational 
choices, professional training, and career 
path. Career Day 2016 is Wednesday, 

april 20, 9 a.m– noon. This opportunity 
for students in grades 9 through 11 is 
coordinated by Megan Diefenbach and 
alice Tanaka, HNa College Counselors. 
They seek speakers from a wide variety 

of careers. To participate, or for more 
information, please contact Christie 
Spielman, alumnae@holynames-sea.org 
or (206) 720-7804, by March 4, 2016.

I  alumnae forevermore I
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Details on all HNa alumnae Board-sponsored events may be found on HNa’s website,  
www.holynames-sea.org; link to alumnae, then alumnae events.

cheer! 2016 
KentucKy derBy

Saturday, March 19, 2016  
HNA’s Annual Auction & Dinner

Donations: Welcome at any time.
Sponsorships: CHeeR! Sponsorships are 
available at multiple levels. Sponsoring is a great 
way to advertise your business or celebrate your 
family—and support HNa.

Reservations: Can be made online.
More information available at  

www.holynames-sea.org, link to 
giving/CHeeR!, or contact Marnie Foust, 

mfoust@holynames-sea.org, (206) 720-7808.

SNiFF, SWiRL, AND SiP 2016
Friday, April 8, 2016, 6–8:30 p.m. 

HNA Parlors

alumnae, HNa parents, friends, and family—21 or over—are invited to 
attend the 6th annual alumnae wine-tasting event at HNa. attendees 
will receive an HNa-logo wineglass (while supply lasts) and taste wines 
from four Washington wineries including: Cloudlift Cellars, Seattle; Karma 
Vineyards, Chelan; Palencia Wine Company, Walla Walla; and Martedi 
Winery, Woodinville. Food tastings paired with the wines are included. 

$20 pre-event registration; $25 at the door. 
Trish Thoensen Coleman ’73, Liz Coleman Davis ’03,  

kathryn Faille Pryor ’69, and Anne Pryor ’04 
are the alumnae Board Co-Chairs for this event

Register online: www.holynames-sea.org, link to alumnae/events;  
or mail a check, payable to HNa alumnae, to  

HNa alumnae Winetasting, 728 21st ave. east, Seattle, Wa 98112.
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Make Your Reservations! 


